
HAROLD’S LETTER

The following letter is from Harold Fullarton born 1903 in Liverpool.  Harold is the son
of William Fullarton (Postman, b 1864) and Annie Holt (b 1872).  He wrote the letter
from his home in Australia and it is addressed to his Aunt Mary Jane Smith.  The letter
has been transcribed as it is hand written and might be difficult for others to read.

Merrigum
Vic

2-12-1929

My Dear Aunt

I suppose you will no doubt be thinking that I am a good one never to have dropped you a
line, but better late than never is what they say.

Well Aunt we are at home once more and I can tell you I am not sorry and I don’t think I
will ever go to England again. The only regret is that we did not see more of you both
while we were there, but as you know our time was very limited; we wanted to see as
much as we could in as least time.

How is Lil? I hope she is in the pink.  Don’t forget to tell her to drop me a line; I would
like to keep in touch with her. Have you seen anyone of my Uncle Bill’s lot?  I would
have like d to have bid him goodbye but I did not want to met any of his family, I could
not stand them; they have lowered themselves in my mind.

Give Annie our address and ask her to write.  We would always be pleased to hear from
her and know how she is getting on.  Tell her we are not getting the fish like we did there.

Well Aunt I think I have told you all the news.  Mother is dropping you a line so I’ll close
with fond love to yourself and Lil.

Your Nephew Harold

Don’t forget to write soon.


